
PRIME MINISTER

FOR MEDIA WEDNESDAY, 28 OCTOBER, 1981

VISIT BY TRH PRINCE AND PRINCESS MICHAEL OF KENT

The Prime Minister today welcomed the announcement that
Their Royal Highnesses Prince and Princess Michael of Kent
would visit Australia to attend a Concert Spectacular at
the Sydney Opera House on Thursday, 26 November, 1981.

The performance will be a major entertainment for handicapped
children~ arranged by the Variety Club of Australia and the
Apex Club as a finale to the International Year of the Disabled.

It is anticipated that Their Royal Highnesses will arrive
in Sydney on Tuesday, 24 November, and depart on Friday,
27 November. The details of the programme of engagements
will be announced as soon as possible.

The Prime Minister said that Their Royal Highnesses will be
very welcome visitors.
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